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-	To the Administrations of Member States �of the Union;


-	To entities or organizations taking part in �ITU-T activities;


- To the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of �   Study Group 3


- To the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of 


Study Group 2, including the ITU Year 2000 task force 


Copy:


-	To the Director of the Radiocommunication  Bureau;


-	To the Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau;


-	To regional and/or international organizations working in liaison with the ITU-T�
�



�
Subject:�
Year 2000 issues regarding Recommendation D. 91 (Transmission in encoded form of maritime telecommunications accounting information) and Recommendation D.176 (Transmission in encoded form of telephone reversed charge billing and accounting information)�
�



Important	Please bring this Circular to the attention of those responsible for transmission in encoded  �notice :	form of maritime telecommunications accounting information, and   telephone reversed charge 


		billing and  accounting information  


�



To the Director-General,


Dear Sir,�Recommendation D.91 (Transmission in encoded form of maritime telecommunications   accounting information), as well as the various versions of Recommendation D.176 (Transmission in encoded form of telephone reversed charge billing and accounting information) that remain in effect, employ a “YY” notation to represent calendar year.  From January 1, 2000 and beyond, billing and accounting systems that rely on this notation to specify a billing/accounting date may interpret the “00” in the “YY” field as the year 1900, thereby creating  possible difficulties in the billing of calls and reconciling of accounts.


�






To avoid difficulties with the “YY” notation in billing and accounting systems, it is recommended that a computer programming logic change within the appropriate billing and accounting systems be made. An example of the type of programming logic change to be used is:


	“If YY < xx, then YY = 20YY; if YY >= xx, then YY = 19YY”


For consistency in use in applications involving these Recommendations, it is suggested that the value of “xx”, as used in the above example, should be the same.  One possible value for this use is 50. 


The above action has been endorsed by the Study Group 3 meeting held in Geneva from 2 to 12 June 1998.   


Yours faithfully,


�Th. Irmer�Director of the Telecommunication�Standardization Bureau
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